
 

 

South Derbyshire changing for the better 

Safer Neighbourhood 
Area 5 – Newhall & 
Midway 
(6.15pm – 7.15pm) 
 
 
Interval with light 
refreshments 7.15 – 7.30pm 

 
 
and 
 
 
Newhall Area Forum 

(7.30pm – 8.30pm) 
 
 

          
Tuesday, June 

20th,2017 
 
 
Newhall Old Post Centre 
High Street 
Newhall  

DE11 0HX 
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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2017/18 

 

 Committee Day Date 
   
Environmental & Development Services Thursday  01.06.17 
Planning Tuesday  06.06.17 
Housing & Community Services Thursday  08.06.17 
Audit Sub Wednesday  14.06.17 
Finance & Management Thursday  15.06.17 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  21.06.17 
Finance & Management (Special – Final Accounts) Thursday  22.06.17 
Planning Tuesday  27.06.17 
COUNCIL   Thursday  29.06.17 
   

Etwall JMC Wednesday  12.07.17 

Planning Tuesday  18.07.17 

Finance and Management (Special) Thursday  20.07.17 

Planning Tuesday  08.08.17 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  17.08.17 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  24.08.17 

Finance & Management  Thursday  31.08.17 

Planning Tuesday  05.09.17 

Overview & Scrutiny  Wednesday  06.09.17 

Audit Sub Wednesday  20.09.17 

Finance & Management (Special - Final Accounts) 5pm Thursday  21.09.17 

COUNCIL Thursday  21.09.17 
   

Planning Tuesday  26.09.17 
Etwall JMC Wednesday 27.09.17 
Environmental & Development Services Thursday  28.09.17 
Housing & Community Services Thursday  05.10.17 
Finance & Management Thursday  12.10.17 
Planning Tuesday  17.10.17 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  18.10.17 
COUNCIL Thursday  02.11.17 
   

Planning Tuesday  07.11.17 
Environmental & Development Services Thursday  16.11.17 
Housing & Community Services Thursday  23.11.17 
Planning  Tuesday  28.11.17 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  29.11.17 
Finance & Management Thursday  30.11.17 
Audit Sub Wednesday  13.12.17 
Planning Tuesday  19.12.17 
Environmental & Development Services (Special - Budget) Thursday  04.01.18 
Housing & Community Services (Special – Budget) Tuesday  09.01.18 
Etwall JMC Wednesday 10.01.18 
Finance & Management (Special – Budget) Thursday  11.01.18 
Planning Tuesday  16.01.18 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  17.01.18 
COUNCIL Thursday  18.01.18 
   



COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2017/18 

 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  25.01.18 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  31.01.18 
Housing & Community Services Thursday  01.02.18 
Planning Tuesday  06.02.18 
Audit Sub Wednesday  14.02.18 
Finance & Management Thursday  15.02.18 
COUNCIL Monday  26.02.18 
   
Planning Tuesday  27.02.18 
Environmental & Development Services Thursday  01.03.18 
Housing & Community Services Thursday  08.03.18 
Finance & Management Thursday  15.03.18 
Planning Tuesday  20.03.18 
Audit Sub Wednesday 21.03.18 
Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  21.03.18 
Planning Tuesday  10.04.18 
Etwall JMC Wednesday 11.04.18 
COUNCIL Thursday  12.04.18 
   
Environmental & Development Services Thursday 19.04.18 
Housing & Community Services Thursday 26.04.18 
Planning Tuesday  01.05.18 
Finance & Management Thursday  03.05.18 
   
ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday  17.05.18 
CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday  24.05.18 
 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 5 
 

Tuesday, June 20, 2017 
at The Old Post Centre, Newhall 

 
(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction. Apologies  
 
2. Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 
6. Agreed priorities 

 
7. Date of next meeting (TBA) 

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15 pm)  
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AREA 5 – NEWHALL AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 
Present Date of 

Meeting 
Venue 

 
Mick  Mulgrew (chair), Sgt Graham Summers, PC Kev Cassidy, Chris 
Smith (Safer South Derbyshire manager). 
 
Helen Allsop, Sam Archer, Alan Argent, Councillor Sean Bambrick, 
Anita Callaghan, Stephen Carter, Vanessa Carter, Yvette Clamp, Scott 
Clayton (DCC), Councillor Paul Dunn, Kerrie Fletcher (CVS) Susan 
Fowkes, H Foy, P Foy, Richard House, Michael Lacey, Colin Maddock, 
Michael Pegg, Andy Scrimshire, Councillor Linda Stuart, R Trim, Pat 
Ward, Councillor John Wilkins. 
 
Also present: Tom Sloan (clerk). 
 

 
Wednesday, 
February 1, 

2017 
 

 
Midway 

Community 
Centre 

 
1 Chair’s Introduction. Apologies Action 
  

Pat Bambrick, Colin Dobson, Mr Hall, Councillor Robert Pearson, Councillor Kevin 
Richards, Barry Woods. 
 

 

2   Nominations for vice-chair  
  

Chair Mick Mulgrew told the meeting that forms to nominate a vice-chair were 
available at the back of the room. 
 

 

3 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed)  
  

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting. Richard House to be 
added to the list of attendees. 
 

 

4 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  
  

PC Kev Cassidy reported that there had been a lot of issues around Newhall, 
many of which centred around non-locals. That was no longer the case. Since the 
previous meeting four drugs warrants had been carried out. There had also been 
one cannabis warning and eight arrests for shoplifting around the Christmas 
period. Since Christmas there had been no dwelling burglaries but three 
burglaries of pubs. 
 

 

5 Partnership Update/ Funding/ New Project Ideas  
  

Chris Smith informed the meeting that funding was still available for projects 
around community safety. So far, £242 had been spent on a new CCTV monitor 
for the Old Post Centre. There was a significant amount of money left to be spent 
and people should come forward with ideas. Anything which could combat crime 
or ASB would be considered. 
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The partnership was working to reduce ASB through a series of measures. ABCs 
(Anti-Social Behaviour Contracts) were being handed out. After three warnings a 
child would get taken into the police station and asked to sign an ABC. They had 
proven successful and since the previous meeting two Newhall youths had been 
put on one. The contracts were voluntary but a refusal to sign shortened the route 
to a CBO (Criminal Behaviour Order [new name for an ASBO]). 
 
The partnership was trying to raise awareness of hate crime. Partnership officer 
Shaun Woodcock had held a surgery at the Old Post Centre before Christmas. 
 

6 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes)  
  

A resident of Bretby Hollows claimed that a neighbour was causing problems on 
the estate with ASB and hate crime. Extreme distress was being caused and little 
seemed to be done. The situation was unacceptable. Another resident confirmed 
the problems and said there were five people at the meeting to complain about 
him. Sgt Graham Summers said police were aware of the issue and PCSOs had 
been out to see the situation. The majority of complaints had come from the 
alleged instigator about the neighbours at the meeting. PC Cassidy was aware of 
the latest incident and would be in touch about it. A resident said they wanted 
something doing. Mr Smith said he would meet with residents outside of the 
meeting and he would say what could and could not be done by the Community 
Safety Partnership. Sgt Summers said there had been discussions around the 
use of a CPN (Community Protection Notice). Councillor Paul Dunn said it 
shouldn’t take until the next meeting for something to be done. A resident claimed 
that three families had left Bretby Hollow as a result of this individual. 
 
A member of the public complained about vehicles and bicycles without lights at 
night. It was a particular problem in South Drive and Meadow View Road, with a 
cyclist crashing into the side of a car and needing an ambulance. There was also 
a surfeit of cars with one or more lights out. Sgt Summers said police always used 
to stop a car with a light out. He felt it wasn’t a particular problem in Area 5. 
Regarding cyclists without lights, they would be spoken to if seen by a beat 
officer. But again he felt it wasn’t an issue peculiar to Area 5 and he wouldn’t put 
any resources into combatting it. Councillor Sean Bambrick suggested getting 
some publicity on lights for cyclists. Mr Smith said work was done on the issue by 
a road safety partnership, usually in the autumn ahead of the longer nights. 
Councillor Dunn added that it was as much of a case of being seen as seeing. 
 

 
 
 

7 Agreed Priorities  
   

Sgt Summers agreed no priorities for Area 5, with police continuing to focus on 
their core areas of drugs and ASB. A resident asked for the meeting’s regards to 
be passed on to Chief Constable Mick Creedon, who was due to retire. He had 
once attended the Safer Neighbourhoods Meetings in Area 5 and he had always 
impressed those in attendance. 
 

 

8 Date of next meeting   

  
To be announced. 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA 5 - Useful Contacts 
 
Communities Manager 
Chris Smith      01283 595961  chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk    
 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Mick Mulgrew 
 
Vice-Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Cllr Sean Bambrick        (Midway)   01283 218808  paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
  
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council   01283 221000  www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team      0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline      01283 595795 

 
District Councillors 
Cllr Paul Dunn          (Midway)   07581 353542  paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Robert Pearson   (Midway)   01283 208346         robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk  

Cllr John Wilkins       (Midway)   01283 213111  peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Sean Bambrick    (Newhall & Stanton)  01283 218808           sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Kevin Richards    (Newhall & Stanton)   01283 212533  kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Mrs Linda Stuart (Newhall & Stanton)   01283 212305  linda.stuart@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
County Councillor 
Cllr Sean Bambrick  (Oversetts, Newhall and Upper Midway)  sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Cllr Gary Musson (Midway)      gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement      parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  

 
Area 5  Police SNT Team                  south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Kate Bateman   
Sgt Graham Summers      graham.summers.735@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK 
PC Kev Cassidy      Kevin.Cassidy.2921@derbyshire.PNN.Police.uk 
PCSO Amanda Beer      amanda.beer.3862@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   
PCSO Craig Thompson       craig.thompson.12751@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK 
  
Non-Emergency: 101 
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:   999 

 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Stephen Yates: 01283 595968    neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
 
Websites / Social Media 
Derbyshire Police    www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 5 Police are on Twitter    www.twitter.com@NhallMwaySNT   
Crime Statistics for your area   www.police.uk 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership    www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page    www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 
SDDC Environmental Health Facebook    www.facebook.com/southderbys 



 
 
 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM 

NEWHALL  
 

 

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 
 
 

 

Meeting to be held at: 
Newhall Old Post Centre 

High Street 
Newhall 

Swadlincote 
DE11 0HX 

on Tuesday, June 20, 2017 
at 7.30pm 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Members: 
 
District Councillors: Councillors Sean Bambrick (Chair), Paul Dunn, Robert Pearson, Kevin 

Richards, Mrs Linda Stuart and John Wilkins. 
 
 
County Councillors:  Councillors Sean Bambrick and Gary Musson. 
 
 
 
 
 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Tom Sloan - Tel: (01283) 595858 
E.mail: tom.sloan@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 



 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
 

 
 
1. Apologies for absence.  
 
2. Declarations of interest. 
 
3.   Chairman’s announcements. 
 
4.   To note the minutes of the meeting held on February 1, 2017  
 (copy attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last meeting. 
 
6.    Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
  
7. County council issues.  
 
8. District council issues.  
 
9. Date of next meeting (TBA). 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

NEWHALL 
 

Wednesday, February 1, 2017 at Midway Community Centre 
 

 
PRESENT:- 

 
 
 South Derbyshire District Council representatives 
  
 Councillor Sean Bambrick (Chair), Councillor Paul Dunn, Councillor Mrs Linda 

Stuart, Councillor John Wilkins. 
 

Frank McArdle (Chief Executive), Tom Sloan (Clerk). 
 
 Derbyshire County Council representatives 
  
 Councillor Sean Bambrick, Councillor Paul Dunn. 
 
 Scott Clayton (Policy Unit). 
  
 Parish Council / Meeting representatives 
  
 None. 
 

Members of the public 
  

J Allsopp, A Argent, A Birch, Kerrie Fletcher (CVS), H Foy, P Foy, Richard 
House, M Lacey, Colin Maddock, B Mulgrew, Mick Mulgrew, M Ross, R Trim. 

  
NA/19 Apologies for absence 
  

Pat Bambrick, Colin Dobson, Mr Hall, Paul Jameson, Councillor Robert 
Pearson, Councillor Kevin Richards, Barry Woods. 

 
NA/20  Declarations of interest 
 
  None. 
 
NA/21  Chairman's announcements 
 
 Councillor Sean Bambrick had no announcements to make. 
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NA/22   The minutes of the meeting held on October 12, 2016  
  

 The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting. 
 
NA/23  Report back on issues raised at the last meeting 
  

MUGA at Midway Community Centre 
 
A resident praised the fantastic facility in which the meeting was being held. 
However, he said it wasn’t what the public had been promised viz a viz a 
MUGA (Multi-Use Games Area) for older children. The play area in place put 
toddlers, middle-aged children between six and 11 and teenagers in the same 
area. A like for like replacement had been promised, with 10 pieces of 
equipment for toddlers. He had attended every meeting since 2002 and at no 
point was he told there was no money for a MUGA. The situation needed 
sorting as there was confrontation between parents and teenagers. SDDC 
Chief Executive Frank McArdle said it was important to recognise that an 
excellent community facility had been built which had paid for itself. It had 
been the area of open space in South Derbyshire surrounded by the most 
houses and the most people which had the least facilities in the district. 
Former Councillor Bill Dunn had tried for 40 years to get a community centre 
built. What was needed was not to say the facility was not fit for purpose, but 
to say that it needed to be better. Mr McArdle suggested organising a further 
meeting at the centre for all the community to attend. A team would attend 
from the Community and Planning Directorate and discussions would be held 
to see what could be achieved to improve the facilities. 

 
 ACTION: Frank McArdle to get a letter sent out to residents with a choice 

of dates for a meeting at Midway Community Centre 
 
 A member of the public reported that a hearing loop had not been installed in 

the building. 
 
Paul Jameson 
 
Mr McArdle reported that DCC Area Forum Liaison Officer Paul Jameson 
would no longer be attending the meetings. He offered his thanks to Mr 
Jameson for his attendance and professionalism at the meetings. DCC had 
taken the view that Mr Jameson’s role was in transport and his skills were 
better used there than at Area Forums. Any concerns would be communicated 
back to DCC by Service Assistant Tom Sloan and a response provided. 
However, there would be no DCC officer at the meetings as a matter of 
course. 
 
Rose Tree Lane junction, Bretby Road, Newhall: damaged tactile paving 
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Councillor Bambrick reported that the paving had now been replaced. A 
resident said it was cars as well as lorries which were causing the damage. 
Could a permanent ‘no parking’ sign be installed? 
 
ACTION: Request to be sent to DCC to discover if a sign could be 
installed 
 

NA/24 Public questions on issues raised by residents 
 
 A resident reported that bins needed emptying opposite the Thorntree in 

Bretby Road and in Orchard Street outside Kangs. They asked for extra bins 
for dog mess, especially on the path between Meadow Lane and William 
Nadin Way, where bags of dog dirt were strewn in the field. Mr McArdle said 
that people had been prosecuted for dog fouling but SDDC relied on witnesses 
coming forward and supporting the Council. What could be useful would be 
the resident bringing a plan of the area with extant bins marked to decide 
where new bins would be best placed. 

 
 A resident of the Chestnut Avenue area said they had a problem with dog 

walkers not even picking up the mess. Mr McArdle reiterated that he would still 
need evidence of fouling taking place to secure a prosecution. 

 
 A resident said that a tenant on the Fairway, Newhall, never picked up the 

mess created by his dog. They had a name and address of the resident in 
question. 

 
 ACTION: Details of the resident to be passed onto SDDC Senior 

Neighbourhood Warden Dennis Bateman 
 
 A resident asked how people would know when the MUGA meeting was. 

When the community centre had opened they didn’t know about it and had not 
received a leaflet. Mr McArdle apologised but said the future meeting would be 
advertised. 

 
 A member of the public asked about potential housing developments in Park 

Road, Newhall, opposite the lakes. Mr McArdle replied that there were three 
sites identified for housing around the golf course. Money raised by the 
development could be used to improve Meadow Lane playing fields. 

 
 A resident asked if solar panels were still going to be installed at the back of 

the Clondyke area. Councillor Bambrick replied that currently there was 
nothing in terms of a planning application. 

 
 A member of the public reported problems with rubbish in the Fairway, 

Newhall. Brown bins had not been collected because other residents had put 
general waste into them. The situation was a mess. Councillor Linda Stuart 
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said she had spoken to Linda Roberts at SDDC and been assured that the 
brown bins would be sorted. 

 
 ACTION: Issue to be reported to relevant SDDC department 
  
NA/25    County council issues 

 
A resident asked why half of the streetlights in Fairfield Crescent, Newhall, 
were not on at night. Also, lights appeared to be switched off on the A444 at 
night. Councillor Paul Dunn said his inbox at County was full of complaints 
about the subject. DCC was going to replace 98 per cent of lights with LEDs 
which would cut costs and maintenance. He understood residents’ fears but 
DCC was short of resources, with only five people to look after the whole 
county network. To help them out, it would be useful if the serial number of 
faulty lights could be provided via local Members. 
 
A resident complained about a leaking drain outside their back door which had 
been that way for 14 years. They had been passed from pillar to post by DCC 
and Severn Trent. Could something please be done? 
 
ACTION: Issue to be reported to DCC and Severn Trent and clarity 
sought 

 
NA/26 District council issues 
 
 Mr McArdle reported that the Council Tax levied by SDDC would be decided 

upon on March 1 at a meeting of Full Council. The Council was in a healthy 
position this year and next but after that there were challenges which would be 
faced. There would be a 15% reduction in Government funding and it would 
disappear altogether by 2019. The only revenue for SDDC would be Council 
Tax, Business Rates and the New Homes Bonus. However, the latter would 
be ‘top sliced’ to help fund adult social care delivered by DCC. Efficiency 
savings would be sought and there were a few areas where the Council could 
charge for services. Council Tax could only rise by a maximum of 2% annually 
or a referendum was needed that cost more to organise than the extra money 
the rise would bring in. It was also important to note that on an average Band 
D property, SDDC took only 11% of the total Council Tax bill to carry out a 
wide range of services. The district council’s ability to do more with less was 
vital and ways were constantly sought of working with partners to cut costs. A 
total of £800,000 savings were needed or an extra £800,000 of income 
generated. Mr McArdle was confident his Council would rise to the challenge. 

 
 Despite the current climate, an extra 1% was going to be given to the 

voluntary sector. Kerrie Fletcher from the CVS said the support of the District 
Council was appreciated. 
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 Scott Clayton from DCC’s Thriving Communities Project introduced himself to 
the meeting. He asked anyone interested in his work to get in touch. 

 
NA/27 Date of next meeting 
 

The next meeting would be held on a date to be announced. 
 

Councillor Sean Bambrick 
CHAIRMAN 

 
 

The meeting terminated at 8.40pm. 



 
Agenda Item Number 5 

 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
NEWHALL AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering: Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

 
Tuesday, June 20th, 2017 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Newhall Area Forum held on February 1st, 2017, at Midway 
Community Centre, the following issues were raised and a progress report is 
provided. 
 

 
Derbyshire County Council issues: 
 
 
1. Rose Tree Lane junction, Bretby Road, Newhall: damaged tactile 
paving 
 
Councillor Bambrick reported that the paving had now been replaced. A 
resident said it was cars as well as lorries which were causing the 
damage. Could a permanent ‘no parking’ sign be installed? 

ACTION: Request to be sent to DCC to discover if a sign could be 
installed   
 
As the local highway authority, we are only permitted to use signs as 
prescribed by the Traffic Signs Regulations & General Directions 
(TSRDG) 2016. Regulatory ‘no parking’ signage can only be provided 
in circumstances where there is an associated restriction. For 
example, where there is a single yellow line waiting restriction, time 
plates are required to specify the days and times that parking is 
prohibited (i.e. Mon-Sat, 9am-5pm). 
 
There are no restrictions on parking at this location and, as such, we 
are unable to erect signs advising to the contrary. The owners of the 
store could consider displaying polite notices on their own boundary 
wall, urging customers not to park on the footway here. 

 
2. Leaking drain in the Fairway, Newhall 
 
A resident complained about a leaking drain outside their back door which 
had been that way for 14 years. They had been passed from pillar to post 
by DCC and Severn Trent. Could something please be done? 

Extensive investigations have been carried out by DCC Highways 
Maintenance officers – including the drilling of trial holes – which 
have concluded that there are no blocked or leaking highway drains 
here.  It is understood that investigations undertaken by Severn 
Trent Water have also concluded that water is not issuing from their 



system.  The water issues from land to the back edge of the highway 
and runs into the gullies, which take it away. It is possible that this is 
spring water and the land owner – believed to be the district council 
– might consider carrying out further investigations to identify the 
source. 

Paul Jameson 
Area Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
 
On June 1st Severn Trent returned to the site to camera survey the 
drains. The clean water division will be following up to analyse 
water to try to establish if it is coming from a piped water source. 
 
Matt Holford 
Environmental Health Manager 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 
 
South Derbyshire District Council issues: 
 
 
1. Dog fouling in the Fairway, Newhall 

 
A resident said that a tenant on the Fairway, Newhall, never picked up the 
mess created by his dog. They had a name and address of the resident in 
question. 
 
ACTION: Details of the resident to be passed onto SDDC Senior 
Neighbourhood Warden Dennis Bateman 
 
The resident’s details were passed onto the Neighbourhood 
Wardens, who are carrying out further enquiries into the alleged 
offences being committed by the resident in question. 
 
 
2. Rubbish in incorrect bins in the Fairway, Newhall 
 
A member of the public reported problems with rubbish in the Fairway, 
Newhall. Brown bins had not been collected because other residents had 
put general waste into them. The situation was a mess. Councillor Linda 
Stuart said she had spoken to Linda Roberts at SDDC and been assured 
that the brown bins would be sorted. 
 
ACTION: Issue to be reported to relevant SDDC department 
 
The situation was reported to SDDC’s Housing department. The 
brown bins were removed earlier this year as they were not being 
correctly used. 
 
Tom Sloan 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 
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